BARNES BAY CHAPEL AND CEMETERY ASSN.
95 Church Road, Barnes Bay, Bruny Island, Tasmania 7150

MINUTES OF MEETING held Saturday 11 September 2021 at “Heath Hill”, Lower Snug.

Meeting opened: 11:40am (immediately following the AGM meeting).

Present: Dianne Jodlowska (in the chair), Alan Bottomley, Ralph Bottomley, Perri Bottomley, Ella Martyn,
Adam Diprose, Jillian Allie, Steve Allie, Carolyn Martyn, Yvonne Bottomley, Tanzi Lewis, David Goodrick,
Pam Denne, Youdit Deane. (14 people).

Agologies: David Young, Garth Denne, Annie Correy, Jake Jodlowski, Christine Churchill, Zanna
Jodlowska.

Confirmation of Minutes of Last Meeting: The minutes of the meeting held on 12 June had been
circulated by email and spare printed copies were available at the meeting.
Moved: Yvonne Bottomley, Seconded: Ella Martyn, that the Minutes be accepted. Carried.

Business Arising:-

Natural Burials: Bec Lyons, who is a Death Doula, has been invited to address one of our meetings.

We will have to pay her, or at least cover her expenses such as the ferry fare and fuel.

Also we want to promote her visit between now and the actual time.

Di will arrange something for the Bruny News. Also, it was thought that we may be able to combine the visit
with having a Chapel Open Day.

QR Code Needed:
From now on it will be required for us to have a QR code for people to check in to our meetings.
Di said that she will arrange this.

New Toilet: Ralph tried to contact Shane Spaulding (who has been engaged to progress the toilet). If
Shane is not able to take this on then Ralph will contact Paul Bottomley of Professional Plumbing.

Edge Strips: Two steps have extruded aluminium strips installed and that was all the stock that Bunnings
had. Bunnings still have not replenished their stock. (This is a general problem with many items in these
Covid times).

Donation Box Made by Garth Denne:
Ralph and Alan said that they could install the box next week if Di can place it in the chapel.
Alan to write to Garth thanking him for making the box.

Mail Delivery Box:
Justin Jones has kindly installed a mail delivery box for the Chapel. It is a bit rustic but will serve the purpose
quite well! Thank you Justin !
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New Grave Site Reservation:
Tony Kennedy has reserved a plot in the cemetery: Number A-33

New Business:

Headstone Refurbishment:
Youdit Deane suggested that she could refurbish a headstone as a demonstration for our Open Day.

Sandstone Chunk:

A chunk of sandstone on an old trailer has been left in our cemetery (near the shed).

This stone belongs to Walter Cooley. He has already paid for his plot and has left some money to the
Chapel in his will.

Next Meeting: The exact date will depend on when the Doula can attend, and when our Open Day can be
arranged, but sometime in November or December 20217

Meeting Closed: 12:27 pm.

Alan Bottomley,
Secretary, Barnes Bay Chapel and Cemetery Assn.



